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CHAIRMAN'S REPORT   

Hello everyone.  Next month October 9th will be the  AGM for the 
Residents Association followed by the Norwood Green Residents' 
Association Charitable Trust AGM.  There is more on this in the 
newsletter. It is a good place to meet other residents. The 
meetings are not very lengthy and are followed by nibbles and 
drinks. Everyone is welcome and I don't  think anyone would 
regret paying us a visit. 
I don't have to tell you that we have had a lot of rain over the last 
few months. This has caused plants and shrubs to grow - a lot.  If 
your property is alongside the pavement or even close to a 
footpath would you please check to see if your vegetation is 
hanging over. Walking can be a bit of a nightmare trying to 
negotiate overhanging bushes and avoid having one s face 
scratched by brambles or getting wet through.  Bees, wasps and 
the like are also a bit too close for comfort. 
Most of you will know that we have been in negotiation with the 
Council to see what can be done with the greens.  A request has 
been sent to The Home Office for permission to raise the setts 
around some of the greens and, at the same time, make the 
tracks a bit wider. At present we are still awaiting further details 
from the Council.  
If you have any ideas, or you want to say anything, the Residents' 
Meetings are the place to do it.  All residents are most welcome 
to come along.              

      Wendy Ramsden,   Chairman      
                  

                        

The photo on  the front cover  was used on the card sent from the 
village to the Queen on her Diamond jubilee. The following words 
were included:                                                                          
The clock tower in our village  was erected in 1897 to celebrate 

the diamond jubilee of  Queen Victoria "                                  
On page 9 you can also see the reply which was received form 
Buckingham Palace. 
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TUESDAY 9TH OCTOBER 7:30PM 

 
AGMS 

Our first meeting is the Annual General Meeting of The Norwood 
Green Residents Association followed by that of The Norwood 
Green Village Hall Charitable Trust Management Committee.   
All  villagers in  Norwood Green are welcome to attend and are 
invited to join of others for drinks and nibbles afterwards.           
Do come along as this is your opportunity to help build our 
community and have a say in what happens within the village 
and the hall. If you would like to become more involved as a 
member please let us know by Monday 1st October so that we 
can talk through the role and make a proposal to be seconded at 
the meetings.  

We look forward to seeing you. 

Wendy Ramsden, Chair, Residents Association    01274 602679  

Maggie Heald, Chair, NGVHCT Management Committee       
                                                                        07753 635662 

.   

AUTUMN SUNDAY LUNCH    

Th e exact d ate for ou r Au tu m n Lu n ch Day is s t ill to be 
fin alised . Du e to u n foreseen even ts it is n ow  a lit t le 
d ifficu lt to h old it on 16th Sep tem ber  as h op ed .  With  
apologies to everyone looking forward to this, but it is just  
bet ter to p os tp on e it for a sh or t t im e. Fu r th er d etails will 
be given ou t as soon as we kn ow a d efin ite  d ate. Th e 
aftern oon will be on th e sam e lin es as p reviou s lu n ch es 
and the theme is planned to be a French dinner.                                   

                        Con tact :       Norm a Collin s     601989               
    Linda Webster    602830 
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THE ART CIRCLE  
We recommence our Monday evening demonstrations on 
September 17th after the Summer recess. I say Summer, but I think 
most of us are still waiting for it! There has been little activity 
recently due to the awful weather, with no outdoor sketching 
evenings or garden parties arranged this Summer.  

Our demonstration evenings commence again in the Village Hall at 
7.30 p.m. prompt until about 9.45 p.m. on the third Monday of each 
month. The dates are as follows: 17th Sept. 15th Oct. 19th Nov. Our 
Christmas Party will be 17th Dec, and further demonstrations will be 
on 21st Jan, 18th Feb, 8th March and 15th April 2013.      

Membership costs only £12 per annum with a £2 charge on the 
evening for a tea/coffee/biscuit refreshment break. Potential new 
members are always welcome - so do come along and see some of 
the best Artists and Teachers in Yorkshire show you how it's done!          

   Regards, Walter Smith  

VILLAGE CALENDARS  

Norwood Green Calendars for 2013 for sale by Chris Wells  

  Photographic pictures from the village on one laminated card 
Size A3 ( 29 x 42 cms ). Half photos and half calendar. Price £5   

vailable from Chris Wells from October    
Tel. 01274 601094        

email :  chriswellsng@btinternet.com  
or call in at the popular Monday Coffee Afternoons  

in Norwood Green Village Hall from 2 p.m. Come for tea or coffee 
and biscuits for the very small charge of 50p.  

You will be very welcome.   

From sales of calendars a donation will be made to the 
Norwood Green Art Circle which meets every third Monday in the 

month in the Hall at 7.30 p.m. Come and join us. 
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Would you like to be part of the Norwood Green Village 
Community and  offer a little bit of your time to help? 

You may be new to the village or have wanted to contribute before 
but have not known who to contact. 

Well now s your opportunity. If you recall that lovely day early in 
June with the Queen s Jubilee Fete well that was just a few 

people volunteering their time for the good of the village. We are 
not asking for any special skills just the desire to be involved a 

little bit. 
Why not pop into the Village Hall at 10.30 on Saturday 29th 

September just for a few minutes and someone will be there to 
tell you about one or two areas where the village really could 

do with your help. 
You will get to know many more of the villagers and any help or 
time you could offer would be greatly appreciated to ensure that 

our village continues to be enjoyed by all its residents. 
Help is especially required on a simple rota basis to be one of a 
number of people acting as a contact point for bookings at the 

Village Hall all would be clarified if you could drop in and have a 
chat to Norma or Linda. 

If you can t make it on the 29th you can always phone on the new number : 

07938 975258  Thank you. 



THE QUEENS JUBILEE FETE 2012  

There are five words that describe the day and what led up to it. 
The first one is Grateful grateful that the weather decided to hold 
off. 
The second one is Resounding wasn t it a resounding success? 
The third one is Enjoyable there have been such positive 
comments and so many people seemed to enjoy themselves. 
The fourth one is Awesome awesome numbers of residents, 
friends and others came to our Queens Jubilee fete to make it such 
a lovely day. 
The fifth one is Thankyou thank you to all the members of the 
organising committee and many others too numerous to mention 
who were generous in their sponsorship or their help. 
Putting together the first letter of these 5 words spells GREAT! 
Wasn t it just great that the event went so well and so many people 
came out to meet their friends and neighbours and have fun. That 
was the intention and the success of the day was that local 
villagers met and spoke to each other, sometimes for the very first 
time they also joined in the activities now you all know what 
Boccia is did your dog go through the hoops did you see the 
paintings from the members of the Art Circle did you win 
something on the tombola did your children like the bouncy 
castle did the adults like the vintage cars did you dare put on 
the Sumo outfits how many of you splatted the rat did you all 
like the children s parade led very ably down Village Street by our 
resident Pied Piper and his able assistants the Mayor and 
Mayoress of Calderdale and lastly a special mention to thank 
Charley Webb for opening the fete. 
One last repeat of the word GREAT!  

Thanks to the generosity of the sponsors and sales on the day 
from various stalls, tombola etc, there is a surplus of £1150. As the 
surplus is for the use of the Norwood Green residents  ideas would 
be more than welcome!          

              Andrew  Parker  
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MIKE FRASER LEADING THE PARADE           
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